
March 7, 2024     Special Town Board Meeting 

Present: Supervisor Paul Aubertine, Councilman Tim Maloney, Councilman Dan Wiley, Councilman Alan 

Wood. 

 

Supervisor Aubertine opened the meeting at 6pm with the pledge of allegiance. 

 

Councilman Wiley made a motion to go into Executive Session at 6pm for the purpose of interviewing 

candidates for the town board vacancy, seconded by Councilman Wood.  All members voted AYE. 

 

Councilman Wood made a motion to come out of Executive Session at 7:23pm and to begin the regular 

meeting, seconded by Councilman Maloney.  All members voted AYE. 

 

Supervisor Aubertine said that he has talked with Municipal Solutions and has set up a meeting for next 

week for he and Councilman Maloney regarding Water District #7. 

Supervisor Aubertine also said that he has talked with Megan Kendall about the BAN for Water District 

#7 and she is setting this up for the town. 

 

Supervisor Aubertine discussed with the board concerns over the lack of attendance from some of the 

Zoning Board members.   

 

Supervisor Aubertine and Councilman Maloney discussed a few concerns regarding the ambulance, such 

as the lack of a signed contract, and the CON. 

Councilman Maloney said that there are people questioning why Guilfoyle and Cape Vincent have their 

names on the fly car. 

Councilman Wiley suggested a meeting with the town of Lyme regarding the concerns. 

 

The board talked about the talking points for the letter to be mailed out to the residents regarding the 

Club St. project. 

 

Town Clerk, Michelle Bouchard, told the board that Hope Hammond was inquiring about the Public 

Service Benefit agreement being drawn up by the Attorney regarding the museum.  

 

Councilman Wood made a motion to adjourn at 8:02pm. 

 

      ___________________________________________ 

      Michelle Bouchard, RMC – Town Clerk 


